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  Section 29 

  Revenue Neutral 

 

  Apportioned to the Tax Commission: 

  $937,000 

 

  Section 30 

 

  Unknown Decrease in Income Tax Collections 
 

Research Analysis 

 

The third floor amendment to HB 2004 directs the State Department of Health to enter into a 

contract with the Oklahoma Tax Commission where the Commission shall assess, collect and 

enforce the 7 percent tax on retail medical marijuana sales. The Commission shall charge the 

Department a fee of 1.5 percent for such collection services, and the proceeds of the fee shall be 

deposited in the Tax Commission Reimbursement Fund in the State Treasury. 

 

The amendment also allows medical marijuana business licensees to deduct from their Oklahoma 

taxable income any ordinary and necessary business expenses that would otherwise be 

disallowed by Section 280E of the Internal Revenue Code. 

 

Prepared By: Emily McPherson 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

Analysis provided by the Tax Commission: 

 

Section 29 

 

 

 

https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/26/280E


 

 
 

Section 30 

 

 

 

 
 

Prepared By: Mark Tygret 

 

From the Oklahoma Medical Marijuana Authority:  

 

FA3 (same as HB1908): This amendment would redirect some of the funds that are currently 

collected by: This amendment would redirect some of the funds that are currently collected by 

OTC and distributed to OMMA, education, and rehabilitation programming to OTC.  

 

As defined in statute, the 7% excise tax collected on medical marijuana sales at dispensaries first 

go to fund the OMMA budget; anything collected in excess is directed 75% to the general fund, 

earmarked for common education, and 25% for drug and alcohol rehabilitation programming.  

 

In the 2020 fiscal year, the 7% excise tax collections totaled $42.4 million, which exceeded the 

OMMA budget. If this bill were in effect during SFY2020, OTC would have received $636,136 

from these collections, which otherwise would have been directed to education ($477,201) and 

rehabilitation programming ($159,033). 

  

Prepared By: Stacy Johnson 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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